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As a member of the Illinois State Association of Health Underwriters, 
and one who professionally advises individual consumers and owners of 
small business concerning their health insurance coverage, I believe 
that all Illinoisans should have access to high-quality and affordable 
health care.  I am also very concerned that the more than 85% of our 
citizens who are insured and enjoy the peace of mind that health 
insurance coverage provides are increasingly at risk of losing their 
coverage in the future due to the continuing escalation in the costs of 
providing health care.   
Whatever is ultimately done in our state to address health care access, 
I believe it would be a mistake to implement some kind of "global" 
solution such as a single-payer system. 
  
Would a government-run, single-payer system be any better than what we 
currently have?  Single-payer health care systems have been proposed in 
a handful of states as the solution to the problem of health care access 
for the uninsured.  While single-payer plans can offer all citizens some 
type of health insurance policy, they cannot guarantee access to medical 
care - much less prompt delivery of quality care.  The problem in the 
United States is that many Americans do not have access to affordable 
health care.  However, in a single-payer system the issue is not having 
access to medical care at all.    
  
We only have to look to Canada to see that government-run health care 
doesn't work.  Single-payer plans inevitably control costs by rationing 
health care.  Canadians often wait months to see a doctor or specialist 
or to receive much-needed medical treatment.  Ninety percent of 
Canadians live within 100 miles of the United States, and many people 
are crossing the border to receive private medical care because private 
practice in Canada is limited to dentists and veterinarians.  In 
Minnesota alone over 20% of the hospital stays are privately paid by 
Canadian citizens.   
  
Another way single-payer plans hold down costs is by having one 
centralized government bureaucracy make all decisions with regard to 
health care services and prices.  Imagine being allowed to buy a car 
from only one manufacturer or allowed to purchase your groceries from 
only one supermarket?  Single-payer means limited choices for consumers, 
and that discourages creativity, efficiency, quality and innovation 
among providers.     
  
In government-run health care systems there is never enough money to 
provide timely care and the latest technology.  That's because health 
care funds have to compete with other claims on government funds, such 
as education and welfare.   
  
While there is no question that our health care system is in trouble, a 
better solution would be to implement market-driven initiatives to 
enhance competition in the state's health care and insurance markets, 



such as refundable health insurance tax credits. Health tax credits 
represent a simple and realistic way to extend private health insurance 
coverage to those uninsured individuals and families who are most in 
need of assistance.  It is an important component of an overall program 
to increase health care access and will provide a real solution to the 
problem of the uninsured by addressing affordability -- the most basic 
component of access to health care.  
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